
 
        09 February 2023 

MEDIA RELEASE 

LABIDCO and UTT Sign Project Agreement for GHG Inventory of the Port of Brighton 

On Thursday 09 February 2023, La Brea Industrial Development Company Limited 

(LABIDCO) and The University of Trinidad and Tobago (UTT), signed a Project Agreement to 

conduct a Greenhouse Gas Model and Inventory of the Port of Brighton, which is LABIDCO’s 

maritime asset located in La Brea.  

This Project Agreement follows the Memorandum of Understanding signed in 2020 between 

The NGC Group and UTT for a Climate Change Mitigation Project, in recognition of the impact 

of GHG emissions on climate change. 

The inventory will account for the three Greenhouse Gases focused on by the 

Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change (IPCC) Guidelines for emissions from energy 

activities for national inventories. These are:  

• Carbon Dioxide (CO2) 

• Methane (CH4), and  

• Nitrous Oxide (N2O) 

The scope of the inventory includes:  

• identification and documentation of both on-shore and off-shore energy consumers in 

LABIDCO’s operations 

• development of a GHG emission inventory for shipping activity and energy used from 

LABIDCO’s marine assets, and,  

• compilation of a GHG Emission Inventory of LABIDCO’s maritime assets associated with 

the operations 

The signing of this agreement demonstrates LABIDCO’S commitment to sustainability and 

environmental awareness and is aligned to its strategic plan to become a Green and Smart 

Port.  

Participating in today’s signing were: 

• Dr. Donnie Boodlal, Deputy Chairman – LABIDCO 

• Wendy Seow, General Manager – LABIDCO 

• Professor Prakash Persad, President – UTT 

• Professor Festus Addo-Yobo, Vice President, Research, Academic and Student Affairs - 

UTT 

• Dr Rean Maharaj, Associate Professor – UTT 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Photo 1 Caption  

From left: Dr Donnie Boodlal, Deputy Chairman - LABIDCO, Wendy Seow, General 
Manager – LABIDCO, Professor Prakash Persad, President – UTT and Professor 
Festus Addo-Yobo, Vice President, Research, Academic and Student Affairs - UTT 

 

 

Photo Caption 2  

From Left: Dr Donnie Boodlal, Deputy Chairman - LABIDCO, Wendy Seow, General 
Manager – LABIDCO, Professor Prakash Persad, President – UTT, Professor Festus 
Addo-Yobo, Vice President, Research, Academic and Student Affairs – UTT and Dr 
Rean Maharaj, Associate Professor - UTT 

 

 



 
 

 
For more information, please contact: 

Khadija St Louis - Head, Sustainability and Communications 

Email: k.stlouis@ngc.co.tt  

 

www.labidco.co.tt 

https://www.facebook.com/labidcott  
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